
My name is Steve Fitch and I have lived in Wellington OH since 2005. Co-Vid 19 has caused a lot 
of changes and problems for our country, state, and localities, not to mention personal 
changes. I was encouraged to retired at age 63 from United Airlines after a 35 year career as a 
mechanic/ inspector. My wife lost her job in November of 2019.  During my career I was 
exposed to many viruses as an mechanic and inspector. The cabin of the aircraft had thousands 
of people a day through them and several major epidemics during my time ( Swine flu, SARS, 
MERS, N1H1, Ebola). We used common sense to protect ourselves, ie handwashing and using 
gloves. I never got sick from one of those viruses. We didn’t lock down , mask people, etc etc. 
we have over reacted to over inflated death numbers and faulty test results. To require a 
vaccine for a virus that is 99.7 % survivable and higher than that if the correct therapeutics are 
used. 
 The vaccines they want you to take aren’t really vaccines they are experimental gene therapy. I 
choose not to be a lab rat! To require a passport to go shopping or church or even worse the go 
to work would be reminiscent of Nazi Germany.  
 I have a God given immune system and trust will listen to Him and not Fauci or Biden or Gates 
or DeWine. Please vote for H.B. 248. And vote for freedom and liberty. 


